
PARISH COUNCIL OF  
PLAYDEN, EAST SUSSEX 

____________________________________________________________________ 
The Clerk: Lesley Voice. C/O 1 The Grove, Rye, East Sussex, TH31 7ND. T: 07767 221704 

 

Minutes of the Annual Parish Assembly Held on on 5th May 2022 at 
7.30 p.m. 

Present: 

Councillors:  Mr P. Osborne (PO), Chairman ,Mr T Lenihan (TL) Vice Chairman, Mr D 
Stone (DS), Mr A Dickinson (AD) 

Rother District Councillor:  Not present. 
East Sussex County Councillor:  Cllr Keith Glazier (KG) 
Members of the Public: 1 

 Item 
 

Action 

1 Welcome from Cllr. Paul Osborne:   
PO welcomed everyone to the proceedings. 
 

 

2 Apologies for Absence: 
Lizzy Hacking (Rother District Councillor). Assisting in local elections 
in Hastings 
 

 

3 To approve the minutes of the previous meeting held 6th May 2021 
The minutes were unanimously approved and signed by PO. 
 

 
 
 

4. Reports from 
 
East Sussex County Councillor Keith Glazier 
Adult Social Care – There has been an increase in demand resulting in a 
£200,000 deficite. 
Anyone considering giving a home to an Ukrainian refugee should do 
this through the official government register. The host will receive a 
monthly payment of £350 for six months initially.  
The police have reported an increase in scams. 
There has been an increase in illegal immigrants arriving across the 
channel in small boats with most comimg into Kent. There have been 40 
unaccompanied children to be looked after.  
 
Rother District Councillor Lizzy Hacking. 
No report. 
  

 

6 Report from Cllr Paul Osborne, Chairman of the Parish Council, 
for the year ending May 2022. 
PO highlighted the work of the councillors on responding to planning 
applications and the concerns of parishioners on subjects such as 
highways, footpaths, road signs, speeding and dog fouling. The 
Shellfield development had been refused  on appeal on the reduced 
number of houses (9).  
The parish council had continued to look after the new saplings at 
Houghton Green. 

 
 



There had been liaison with Rye Foreign on matters such as speeding 
vehicles passing the Hospital entrance and options investigated. 
 

7 Questions from the Public: 
There were no questions 
 

 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 19.55 

 

Signed:      Chairman 
Date: 


